
APPENDIX D - REPRESENTATIONS AND OFFICERS’ COMMENTS  
 

PROPOSED EXTENSION OF BRIXTON HILL CPZ (ZONE F) INTO ROUPELL ROAD 
 

REPRESENTATIONS COMMENTING ON THE PROPOSALS 

 

1F – Roupell Road 

 

My address is the XXXXXXX Roupell Road. 

 

Reluctantly I’m in favour of the scheme. The expansion of resident parking schemes within the area over 

the last 10 years has created serious contention for parking in the south end of Roupell Road. A completely 

empty road was not a rare sight. However, I now find it very difficult to use my car during the day as I 

cannot guarantee a parking space within the neighbourhood on my return.  

 

After having looked over the new plans for the parking scheme I have the following observations and 

questions. 

 

My address is the XXXXX Roupell Road possibly the only property on the road that does not have access 

to any off-street parking of its own. However, ironically the current plan has made this one of the few non-

resident parking bays.  

 

My fear is that the contention for this none resident bay will be so great that I will rarely be able to park 

adjacent to my own property.  

 

I would prefer that the public bay area is moved to the opposite, more ‘generic’, side of the road.  I would be 

grateful if this is considered and the plans modified to accommodate this request. 

 

Does this scheme prevent me from having the kerb outside my property lowered to allow parking access to 

my front garden?  

 

I’m seriously considering the purchase of an Electric Vehicle and have had a deposit on an EV for over two 

years. I have not been able to purchase the EV as yet as there is a severe lack of practical public 

accessible charging solutions within Lambeth. 

 

I’m reluctant to convert my garden into a parking bay for several reasons and will need to progress with this 

as my current vehicle is nearly 20 years old and will soon need to be replaced, I have no desire to purchase 

another petrol vehicle. 

 

   

PETITION 4 – ROUPELL ROAD/ BRIXTON HILL CPZ  

 

Outside consultation period: 

 2 signatures representing 2 properties. 

 

Petition against the Controlled Parking proposal, defined as Streatham Hill East “M” 

We, the undersigned, petition the Council to abandon the proposal for a controlled parking zone on Roupell 

Rd. We are also asking the Council to consider this petition to be a formal complaint to be responded to in 

the requisite time after which, if not satisfied, we will make representation to the Ombudsman. Additionally, 

we support the addition of further signatures for this petition even if added after 29 November 2019 

There is no mandate for the CPZ extension on ROUPELL RD because ‘for’ and ‘against’ were equal (2-2). 

Therefore the status quo of no CPZ should logically remine. 

 


